
 

MIDDLE EAST NAVIGATION AIDS SERVICE 
NAVTEX WARNING - MENAS BAHRAIN via BAHRAIN RADIO (A9M) 

 
 

NAVIGATION WARNING TO ALL GULF SHIPPING 
 

NAV NO: 263/2025          DATE: 01st October 2025 
 

S. O. P: TFN. 
 

TEXT OF WARNING 
 

Central Gulf: Qatar – ROV Survey Operations. 
 

BA Chart: 3772, 2523, 2837. 
 

The ROV survey operations is conducting by vessel “Halul 51” from 01 OCT to 31 DEC 25 on the following 
Route: 

 

Midstream line route “Qatar to UAE”: 

A. 25-56.621N 051-31.249E 

B. 25-59.218N 051-32.782E 
C. 25-57.081N 051-48.385E 

D. 25-52.383N 052-02.000E 
E. 25-23.112N 053-01.595E 

F. 25-25.663N 053-27.757E 

G. 24-49.999N 054-36.095E 
H. 24-45.445N 054-40.170E 

 
Upstream Route “Qatar”: 

A. 25-56.517N 051-31.183E 

B. 25-57.489N 051-31.757E 
C. 25-59.133N 051-32.707E 

D. 26-06.283N 051-55.034E 
E. 26-09.273N 052-02.428E 

F. 26-12.252N 052-07.253E 
G. 26-14.787N 052-09.742E 

H. 26-17.319N 052-12.242E 

I. 26-19.154N 052-14.453E 
J. 26-19.343N 052-14.668E 

 

Mariners are requested to navigate with caution, keep clear by giving 1Nm from the survey vessel. 
 

Issuer: MENAS Maritime Operations Centre, Bahrain  
Megulite 
 

END OF TEXT WARNING  
 

Col: 263/2025, 01, 2025, 3772, 2523, 2837, 51, 01, 31, 25, 25, 56.621, 051, 31.249, 25, 59.218, 051, 32.782, 25, 
57.081, 051, 48.385, 25, 52.383, 052, 02.000, 25, 23.112, 053, 01.595, 25, 25.663, 053, 27.757, 24, 49.999, 054, 
36.095, 24, 45.445, 054, 40.170, 25, 56.517, 051, 31.183, 25, 57.489, 051, 31.757, 25, 59.133, 051, 32.707, 26, 
06.283, 051, 55.034, 26, 09.273, 052, 02.428, 26, 12.252, 052, 07.253, 26, 14.787, 052, 09.742, 26, 17.319, 052, 
12.242, 26, 19.154, 052, 14.453, 26, 19.343, 052, 14.668, 1. 
 

MENAS is an ISO 9001:2015 Certified Service 
 
All MENAS service users are requested to pass on valid navigational hazard information to the MENAS MARITIME 
OPERATIONS CENTRE in Bahrain using communications methods: 
Tel:  +973 17828541    Fax:  +973 17727765     Email   info@menas.com.bh 
 
MENAS is committed to maritime safety in the region and MENAS support the standards of marine operations 
recommended by IMCA, the International Marine Contractors Association. 
As part of our process of continual improvement of services to the maritime community, we are continually 
amending / updating our mailing lists.  Please reply to this mail address should you require any additional email 
addresses added to the direct NAVTEX and/or Gulf Notices to Mariners circulation lists. 
Please also find latest navigational situation information at   menas.org   Users are requested to provide 
suggestions for Service enhancements, navigational hazard feedback and complaints through   menas.org 
 

www.menas.org 

MENAS MARITIME OPERATIONS CENTRE 


